
  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

Carbeile Junior School 
Summer Half Term 1 

Newsletter 
18th May 2016 

 

Website  
Galleries 
A new addition to our school website is the ‘Gallery’ section.  
This is newly formatted so that all teachers can now put 
photographs of their class doing some of their learning and it 
can be assigned to a year group and then titled with their 
class.  These will be updated intermittently so keep checking 
these out. 
 
Calendar 
Remember that dates and times for key events at the school 
can be found on the website, under ‘Parent Zone’, ‘Calendar’. 

Year 4 – Ottery 
Starting on Friday, Ottery class will 
be taught by Miss Rendall.  Mr 
McGirr will no longer be teaching 
at Carbeile. 

Vaping! 
Could I please ask that the 
Carbeile Junior School site 
remains as a ‘Smoke Free’ zone, 
without any smoking of any kind, 
including vaping.  Thank you. 

Mixing Up 
For your information, the Year 3 
classes will be mixed up in 
preparation for Year 4 and the 
current Year 4 classes will be 
mixed up and split into 4 Year 5 
classes to ensure smaller 
classes. 

Meet the Teacher 
After the success and fabulous feedback from last 
year’s event, the children will be spending the day 
with their new teacher when the Year 6s go to TCC 
for the day on Wednesday 22nd June.  This will also 
be an opportunity for you to come in to school for the 
afternoon and meet your child’s new teacher.  
Therefore, please come and join us anytime from 
1.15pm and share in your children’s learning for the 
afternoon and meet their new teacher. 

SATs 
Obviously there has been much talk in the 
media about the SATs.  I would like to thank 
all of the parents who have supported our 
efforts to prepare the children for their Year 
6 SATs through sending their children in 
early for boosters and through the 
numerous messages of positive 
reinforcement I have received over the past 
week.  One of the main reasons the school 
is getting such good comments from 
external monitoring is due to the hard work 
of the staff, the wonderful learning attitudes 
of the children and the support of the 
parents.  When all stakeholders work 
together for the best of the children then the 
results speak for themselves.  Thank you. 

Don’t forget to celebrate 
Remember that next week sees the next wave of 
exciting Celebration Assemblies to showcase the 
broad and balanced curriculum that your children 
have been learning (see dates below, all start at 
2.30pm).  Year 6 will not have had chance to 
rehearse their assembly after the SATs but are very 
excited about their end of year play. 
Year 3 – 24th May 
Year 4 – 26th May 
Year 5 – 23rd May 
 


